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Carolyn Harwick:  
 
From The  
President’s Desk 
 

 

It is finally October and the weather is 

starting to give us a break. In the fall, we 

have pumpkin spice and everything nice! It 

also means that before we know it, 2020 

will be here. I can't believe this year has 

flown by the way it has. Let’s make these 

next few months great. 

At the meeting this month, we will have a 

lot of prizes to be given away. These prizes 

will be for members only. All you have to do 

is show up and have a shot at winning a 

detector or something else detecting related. 

We are doing this because there will be no 

club hunt this month. The month of 

October is a busy one!  

Every Saturday in the month of October, we 

have been asked to assist Kellyco with the 

Boy Scouts at Camp LaNoChe. If you are 

able to volunteer your time, then you will be 

able to attend the reward hunt that will be 

scheduled before the end of the year. It is a 

great opportunity to work with the scouts 

and the reward hunt is one you do not want 

to miss. 

In the month of November, we will have our 

Thanksgiving hunt like we had last year. It 

will be a two day event. Both Minelab and 

Kellyco will be sponsoring the hunts. This 

will be a Vanquish launch too. Debbie will 

be showing off the new detector and will 

have some cool prizes. We will be collecting 

canned food for the “entry fee”. What a 

great way to have fun and work with the 

community. This hunt will take place on 

November 22nd and 23rd. More details at 

the November meeting.  

As you all know, nominations for the board 

will be in November. We really need some 

people to give it a shot. All positions are up 

for nomination, including a new newsletter 

editor. We all have worked really hard and 

would like to have some ‘new blood” to give 

it a shot. If you are interested in running, 

please let us know.  

The next couple months will be filled with 

lots of fun and great prizes. Including our 

Christmas party. We plan to have it catered 

again this year, that way we can all enjoy 

the party without having to work too hard. 

We all deserve a break every now and then.  

See ya at the next meeting! 

 

Carolyn 

 



Secretary’s 
Report 
SEPTEMBER 
2019        
Meeting Notes 

By: Interim Secretary: Patti Fielding 

The September meeting of the Central 

Florida Metal Detecting Club was called to 

order at 7:30 pm, September 13, by club 1st 

Vice-president, Jim Fielding.  

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of 

Allegiance led by Jim Fielding. 

Secretary Report–  

No changes or corrections to the Secretary’s 

letter or newsletter. 
 

Treasurer Report–  

Vickie reported that 3 new members have  

joined this month. 

 

Carolyn Harwick – 

Welcomed those 3 guests to the meeting. 

 

Carolyn Harwick - 

Those celebrating a birthday this month please 

come to the front of the room.  

Christine Merriam, Mason Bishop, Matthew 

Bishop, George Landgrabe, Joyce Chapman, 

Ethan Bryant, Doug Oliver.  

 
Now those celebrating an anniversary come 

forward.   

Pam & David Gray, Beatriz & Roger Taylor, 

Adrienne & George Landgrabe. 

  

Carolyn Harwick - 

The next club hunt will be at Frank Rendon Park 

in Daytona Beach.  It is a night hunt starting 

around 8pm.  No lights allowed on the hunt 

field. 

 

Ask the Experts – 

Carolyn asked for two members to come 

forward and discuss using the Garrett AT-PRO 

and AT-MAX.  John Ayers and Shane Bryant 

came forward to explain the differences in the 

machines and how to best utilize them.  

Members had the opportunity to ask questions 

and make comments. 

 

Club members who volunteered at the last Boy 

Scout event were asked to stand.  Carolyn then 

told the standers to check with her during the 

break to collect info on the reward hunt for 

their service. 

Carolyn then announced that volunteers are 

needed each Saturday in October to help the 

scouts learn how-to use a detector.  Location is 

at Camp La-No-Che in Lake County, times are 

9am-5pm.  Detectors will be provided. 

 

Carolyn Harwick - 

“Do You Want To Play A Game?” 

Carolyn had everyone move to another seat in 

the same row.  After everyone was seated, she 

then had them move a different seat in the 

same row.  No one should be in their original 

seat.  Look under your chair for a round sticker 

that says “I’d rather be metal detecting”.  

Debbie Green provided the sticker, and 

received a 1935 Silver half.  Christine Merriam 

won the same prize since she was originally in 

the seat.  Carolyn then asked everyone to 

return to their original seat. 

 

Carolyn announced she will not be at the 

October meeting.  Jim Fielding will be leading 

that meeting. 

 

Voting for the Finds Tables is for members 

only.  Let’s take a break. 



BREAK-  

 

Carolyn Harwick – 

Kathy Waters received a certificate of 

appreciation for locating a lost item.  Kathy also 

was announced to having been chosen bty the 

board as Best Display of the Month for “WWII 

USN Silver Bracelet” 

 

 

Raffles: 

Door Prize-  
Ron West, Carolyn Harwick, Gene Hitchew, 

Wally Klee 

 

Silver Raffle – 

Luke Lloyd, Joyce Chapman, Joseph Bielawski, 

Danny Case, Ingrid Watson, Brian Mott, Gary 

Flatt 
 

50/50 Raffle-  

Gene Hitchew:  $97 

Nametag Drawing-  

Dennis Lynch #212, Amanda Aspinwall #59:  

Neither in attendance.  $30 next month. 

 

Marc Hoover & Rob Loucks 

Finds Tables   

Finds Table Raffle– 

Jerry Burbaugh 

 

Carolyn Harwick-  

Please help reset the meeting room by replacing 

the tables. Meeting adjourned at 9:30pm. 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS 

Ethan Bryant, Mason Bishop, Doug Oliver 

Christine Merriam, George Landgrabe 

Matthew Bishop, Joyce Chapman 

 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 

Pam & David Gray,  

Beatriz & Rodger Taylor 

Adrienne & George Landgrabe 

 

 

Door Prizes 
Ron West, Carolyn Harwick, Gene Hitchew,  

Wally Klee 

 

 

 

SILVER RAFFLE WINNERS 

Luke Lloyd, Joyce Chapman, Joseph Bielawski 

Danny Case, Gary Flatt, Ingrid Watson 

Brian Mott 
 

FIFTY/FIFTY WINNER 

Gene Hitchew $97 
 

BADGE DRAWING 

Dennis Lynch N/A, Amanda Aspinwall N/A 
 

FINDS TABLE WINNER 

Jerry Burbaugh 



OUR CLUB’S  

METAL DETECTING 

CODE OF ETHICS 

1. Fill all holes. Leave the land and 
vegetation as it was. 

2. Remove all trash and litter when 
you leave. 

3. Respect the rights and property of 
others. 

4. Observe all laws, whether 
national, state or local. 

5. Aid law enforcement officials 
whenever possible. 

6. Never destroy priceless 
historical/archeological 
treasures. 

7. All metal detectorists may be 
judged by the example you set. 
Always conduct yourself with 
courtesy and consideration for 

others. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW MEMBERS 

Loretta Gebow, David Peyton, Mason Bishop 

Atilano Villar 

 

 

 

REMINDER: Club dues are $25 for the year 

and there is a one-time membership fee of $15. 

If you are paying by check, please make it out 

to “The Central Florida Metal Detecting Club” 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

COIN VALUE OF THE MONTH 

1902 Morgan Silver Dollar 

Mintage: 7,994,000 

Grade                   Value 

       Good                                    $24.20 

       Fine                                      $27.91 

       Extremely Fine                      $33.24 

       Uncirc.                             $43.64 

Source: coinstudy.com

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Accept a 

nomination, or 

volunteer. 

YOUR CLUB 

NEEDS YOU! 



 

YEAR TO DATE METAL PRICES 2019 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 



SEPTEMBER 2019 FINDS TABLES WINNERS 
 

COINS 

 

 
 1st Place: Shane Bryant – 1875 Seated Dime 

2nd Place – Ken Arrington 

3rd Place – John Ayers 

 

 

1st Place – Ken Arrington – Group of Beach Coins 

2nd Place – Shane Bryant 

3rd Place – John Ayers 



JEWELRY 

 

 

1st Place – Kathy Waters – Vintage WWII USN Silver Bracelet 

2nd Place – Greg Watson 

3rd Place – Gene Hitchew 

 

 

1st Place – Danny Case – Various Silver/Gold Jewelry 

2nd Place – Kathy Waters 

3rd Place – Luke Lloyd 

 



ARTIFACTS 

 

 

1st Place – Kathy Waters – 1850-1870 Hand Saw Medallion 

2nd Place – Jerry Burbaugh 

3rd Place – Luke Lloyd 

 

  

1st Place – Doug Prock – Toy Shovel, Spoon, Razor Handle 

2nd Place - Bill Green 

3rd Place – Greg Watson 



ODDS & ENDS 

 

 

1st Place – Kathy Waters – Silver Urn 

2nd Place – Jerry Burbaugh 

3rd Place – Jerry Hitson 

 

   

1st Place – Bill Green – Brass Pots and Other Items 

2nd Place - John Ayers 

3rd Place – Danny Case 



FINDS TABLES scores 

through SEPTEMBER 2019 

  Place             Name   Points 

1 Ken Arrington 139 

2 Danny Case 124 

3 John Ayers 96 

4 Kathy Waters 79 

5 Bill Green 62 

6 Lonnie Lytle 49 

7 Deborah Prock 40 

8 Luke Llyod 34 

9 Lee Noga 29 

10 Thomas Shindel 27 

11 Jerry Hitson 26 

T12 Rob Loucks 22 

T12 Doug Prock 22 

14 Jerry Burbaugh 19 

15 Ralph Flippo 17 

16 Michael McClure 15 

T17 Jim Hooks 13 

T17 Greg Watson 13 

T17 Shane Bryant 13 

T20 Mary Lou Mahan 11 

T20 David Gray 11 

T20 George Landgrabe 11 

23 Alma McIntosh 10 

T24 Ed Cook 8 

T24 Robert McIntosh 8 

T24 David Kersey 8 

T24 Mike Jefferson 8 

T28 Patti Fielding 7 

T28 Blane Hersey 7 

T28 Marc Hoover 7 

T28 Jim Fielding 7 

32 Mike Grace 6 

T33 Jim Tippitt 5 

T33 Brenda Burke 5 

T33 Myriam Godwin 5 

T33 Steven Barkley 5 

T33 Phillip Lee 5 

T33 Rodger Taylor 5 

T39 Melissa Reighard 4 

T39 Eugene Medford 4 

T39 Ron Caiazza 4 

T39 Joseph Bielawski 4 

T43 Donna Kersey 3 

T43 David Harwick 3 

T43 Wally Klee 3 

T43 Gene Hitchew 3 

T47 Ken Cassidy 2 

T47 Jeanne Cygan 2 

T47 Buddy Smith 2 

T47 Karen Arrington 2 

T51 Victor Carataga 1 

T51 Logan Adams 1 

T51 Sarah Richter 1 

T51 Deborah Guimond 1 

T51 David Reaves 1 

T51 Steven Burke 1 

T51 Beatriz Taylor 1 

T51 Melvin Otis 1 
   

   

   

   

Each 1st Place entry gets 4 points. 

Each 2nd place entry gets 3 points.         

Each 3rd place entry gets 2 points. 

All other entries on the Finds Tables get 1 

point just for entering 

STEEL FACTS 
It takes more than 40 trees to build a wood-framed home. It takes approximately four recycled cars to frame a 

typical 2000 sq. ft. house. 
Source: Steel.org 



The Central Florida Metal Detecting Club 

 
  President: Carolyn Harwick   

679 Sullivan St. 

Deltona, FL 327245 

              (407-580-2676)— CarolynHarwick@gmail.com  

 

Vice President: Jim Fielding            2nd Vice President: Marc Hoover 

407-342-9630                                     407-967-5409 

 

Treasurer: Vickie Chilla                                   Secretary: Michael McClure 

407-476-3998                                                     407-982-0375 

 

Application For Membership 

Please Print Application 

 
Membership Fees:______________ Single ($15) 

(Membership Fee may incur after one year lapse of dues) 

 

Membership Dues:     $25.00 Per year/ Per Member 

 

Make all checks out to C.F.M.D.C. 

 

Meetings:   Second Friday of Each Month at 7:30 pm 

Location:   Community United Methodist Church 

41 West Highbanks Rd. 
 Debary, FL 32713 

 
Name:           _________________________________________________ 

 
Address:          _________________________________________________ 

 
City:            ___________________State____Zip:_______________ 

 

Phone  ______--_________--________  E-mail___________________________ 

 

 

When are you available for Metal Detecting?  Weekdays-- Weekends-- 

 

I agree to abide to all club rules and obey the treasure hunters code of ethics. 

 

Signature:______________________________________ 

 

Introduced by:_________________________________ 

 

Applications and fees may be presented at meeting or mailed to: 

CFMDC Members 

P.O. Box 1563, Eustis, FL. 32727 

Or online at: http://www.thecfmdc.com/join.html



Club Officers 
President                      
Carolyn Harwick 
CarolynHarwick@gmail.com 

407-580-2676 

 
 

   Vice President 
    Jim Fielding 

 

 

2
nd

 Vice President    
Marc Hoover 
 

 

 

   Treasurer 
   Vickie Chilla 
 

 

 

Secretary                  
Michael McClure   

 

 
 
 

#DIGGINFLORIDA 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Volunteers  
Monthly Finds Tables 
Rob Loucks, Ron Caiazza, Ken Arrington 

Jeanne Cygan 
 

Webmaster 
Jerry Hitson 
 

Half & Half         
George & Deborah Guimond   
 

Silver Raffle 
Bill & Betty Shackelford 
 

Photographers 
Ralph Flippo, Rob Loucks, Jerry Hitson 
 

Activities Director 
Joanne Jolin 

 

Librarian             Refreshments 
Alan Workman               Debbie Bishop 

         

Newsletter Editor     
Michael McClure 

 

Any time you  show up 

for a club meeting or 

hunt, don’t forget to 

sign the register. 
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